March 25, 2015, Vestry Meeting Minutes Summary

Richard Rogers offered an update on the Investment Committee. This committee of volunteer professionals is taking the churches' financial investments in a new direction with a diversified portfolio. They are striving to create a rational and prudent approach to investing the funds for growth.

Sally Dudley reported on the demographics of our recent pledge campaign.

Carolyn Twisdale followed up on her recent financial report stating that there are at present no big concerns and the church is proceeding on budget.

'Finances at a Glance' will be reported quarterly in Parishlife.

The new HR handbook has been developed and was distributed to the vestry.

Annette Lynch reported that the Planned Giving Committee is in the process of re-forming and selecting new leadership. Printed info will be available this spring.

A Preschool Discovery Group has been formed to gather information and study the current Preschool. Penny Latham will be providing "auxiliary leadership" for the Preschool during this time.

Sue Carson is working on a history tour of St. Paul's and has developed an Arts and Architecture brochure.

Vacation Bible School will be held the last week in July. Liz Vaughn and Lori Patterson will chair it.